                      Chairman’s Report AGM 2018  (2017-2018)
First of all my apologies to members and supporters as I had to cancel our original AGM 2018 organized for the Tuesday 31st July 2018 due to a sudden illness. In view of this emergency and further hospital treatment that’s planned we have reorganized the AGM to be dealt with by the Friends Management Committee on Wednesday 14th November 2018. We are pleased to report that Committee member Maureen Briggs stepped up to be our new Treasurer. On a sad note our retired Treasurer Ralph Bunnage died in hospital aged 93 years. We will miss him and our thoughts are with the family.
New Pavilion news. We had a meeting with Mark Dalzell, LBS and the Bowls Club, 4th April 2018 regarding progress on repairs to the Club house. We still await a structural report for the club house regarding the subsidence and the repairs. Council surveyors awaiting a stable position before the repairs are carried out.  It was confirmed that the Bowls Club no longer need the option of moving into the new pavilion which is still unoccupied. Mark Dalzell confirmed the Parks Contractor are looking at cricket as a possible new tenant for the new pavilion.  
New Council Action Plan 2018. The Friend’s Committee has assisted the Council in compiling a list of improvements for the Park with a joint walkabout which helps the Council to produce our Parks Annual Action Plan. For latest action plan see Foscp web site. 
Parks Funding By working in partnership with Sutton Council to produce an Action plan, this helps us to identify what improvements that are required and to set funding priorities. In consultation with LBM we have obtained funding from the Parks Service budget to replace the fencing along the northern side of the public footpath to replace the chain link fencing with metal fencing to match that on the south side (107 Metre run) The value of the funding is £16,200 and we are pleased to confirm the work has been carried out and it has helped to reduce vandalism by the Morden way entrance. 
The Paddock. This site is maintained as a site for nature conservation. As part of the 30th Anniversary celebrations we joined forces with Sutton Nature Conservation Volunteers on the 25th October 2017 to plant over 100 wild flowers around the wet meadow as part of the on going improvement works. Also in 2018 Sutton Nature Conservation Volunteers and Sutton’s Bio Diversity Team were successful with funding from The Postcode Lottery Trust using heavy horses from Operation Centaur to undertake
 meadow improvement works. (See Foscp website photos, 30th Anniversary celebrations, shire horses)  
Friends Groups/Forum. Every 6 months all the Friends Groups in Sutton meet up to discuss local issues. We had a Friends Forum meeting at the Civic Centre on Wednesday 7th March 2018. Update from the new contractor “idverde” responsible for the Parks. At the moment they are focusing their energies on Waste collection which they are also responsible for, to overcome initial difficulties of delivering the service. Unfortunately this is also taking up the time of our LBS Neighbourhood Manager Robert Woodbridge away from dealing with the park issues. However Mark Dalzell, LBS stepped in and has now dealt with the park issue of learner drivers in the car park by posting deterrent notices. LBS outlined a Parks Strategy update.
General news   We like to brighten up the main entrance and we arranged an Autumn 2017 bulb planting day. The “Friends” planted 1000 new Narcissi Daffs supplied by the Council and their was a blaze of yellow colour in the spring 2018. (See Foscp website for photo) Neighbour Manager Robert Woodbridge left the services of LBS and we are currently waiting for a replacement. We are very pleased that the ever popular Annual Neighbourhood Watch Picnic took place on Saturday 9th June 2018. The event had nice weather this time and it was as busy as ever. This time they had pony rides which were in constant demand. We had our Friends gazebo to promote the work of the Friends Groups and we were pleased to welcome the new Conservative Councillors, Param Nandha and Jed Dwight for Stonecot Ward and Councillor Elliot Colburn for Cheam Ward to the stand. 
Finally many thanks to all our committee members for their voluntary contribution and the Parks Officers for their all year round support.
                                         Enjoy the Park             Ray Leyden, Chairman, FoSCP
